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Rainbow Heights Club is a  

project of Heights-Hill  

Mental Health Service-South 

Beach Psychiatric Center   

Community Advisory Board, 

Inc. that  provides psychosocial 

support and advocacy 

 services, free of charge, to  

lesbian, gay, bisexual and  

transgender mental health 

consumers. 
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This newsletter is 

made possible by the        

continued support of 

City Council Member  

Brad Lander 

Rainbow Heights Club Turns to You for Support This Holiday Season  

Dear supporter of Rainbow Heights Club: 

 Many different kinds of people read this newsletter ð members, providers, friends, family 

members, volunteers.  But you all have one thing in common.  You all support and appreciate the work that 

Rainbow Heights Club does. 

You know how precious and important it is to have a safe place where the people you care about so 

much can find a sense of belonging ð a place where they can be welcome.  A place where they can thrive. 

Tucked inside this issue of our newsletter, youõll find a fundraising appeal letter.  I hope you will read 

it, and I also hope you will share it with other people in your networks of caring and support.  This year we 

are blessed to have TWO major donors who together have offered us a challenge grant that will double all 

donations, dollar for dollar, if we can rise to the challenge of raising $10,000. 

I hope you will help us reach our goal, so that we can continue to provide safety, warmth and well 

being to LGBT people living with mental illness this holiday season, and throughout many years to come.  

With this generous challenge grant, every dollar that you or people in your networks donate becomes $2.  

A $50 donation becomes $100 ð and helps us help people twice as much. 

To me, the holidays bring two gifts:   on the one hand, a sense of the value of generosity and giving, 

and, on the other hand, a deep sense of gratitude.  I hope these two gifts will touch you, in big ways or in 

small ones, this season and throughout the year. 

I wish you and yours much joy this holiday season.  Please help support our work if you can.  Thank 

you. 

            

            Sincerely, 

      Christian Huygen, Ph.D., Executive Director  

Article Preview:  

Check out the Directorõs 

corner story and read 

about the visit by mem-

bers from the Gay/

Straight Alliance at River 

Valley Services and Well-

ness and Recovery Cen-

ter in Connecticut! 

é.continued on page 2 
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A Note from the Director:  
From Around the Corner and Around the Globe: Learning and Sharing with Our Visitors to Rainbow Heights Club 

 

Dr. Richard Stillson wrapped a pretty blue scarf around her head and said, òMy name is Mucha and I go by ôsheõ.  

I am glad to be at Rainbow Heights Club.  Itõs a chance for me to be my drag-self.ó We were in Community Meeting 

introducing ourselves.  Dr. Stillson was visiting Rainbow Heights Club with 8 members and another staff person from the 

Gay/Straight Alliance at River Valley Services and Wellness and Recovery Center in Middletown, Connecticut.  Our 

River Valley visitors spent the day with us, invited us to their Halloween party, and even helped with dishes!   

Rainbow Heights Club is a magnet for people from other agencies who want to visit, learn and share about how 

an LGBT-affirming club for people with mental illness can be run.  In September, Mika Yakushi and another youth 

ambassador visited from LGBT Youth Japan Study Tour.  In a follow up email, they wrote, òThank you so much for 

hosting us yesterday!   It was absolutely great meeting you and hearing about what your organization is doing. It was 

really eye-opening and we learned a lot and we'll utilize that as much as possible when we go back to Japan. I realized the 

importance of supporting people who have multiple problems and having safe space to talk to each other.  Please stay in 

touch and hope to see you again in next year!ó 

Recently, we have had guests from closer to home, both from Services for the Underservedõs Parachute NYC 

Respite.  On September 27, Oscar Dimant came to our 11th Anniversary Party to tell us about Brooklyn Respite Center, 

an alternative to psychiatric hospitalization for people ages 18 to 30, and to check out how Rainbow Heights Club is 

creating an LGBT-affirming space using a peer model.  This month, we have been seeing more of KC Carter, a Rainbow 

Heights Club member who works at Bronx Crisis Respite Center.  She says she uses what she has learned at the Club in 

her work at Parachute NYC. 

With visitors this season from far and near, we hope Rainbow Heights Club will continue to be a resource for 

people seeking to create LGBT-friendly spaces at their own organizations around the world. 

          Rebecca Hoffman, LMSW 

           Director of Member Services 

Rainbow Heights Club Explores Gender through 

Art  

 

Recently, Rainbow Heights Club members visited two 

exhibits that explore gender.  We went to the East 

Village to see Zen Browne's exhibit at the Michael Mut 

Gallery titled "Obscure Identities: A reflection on men of 

transsexual experience through painting."  By special 

arrangement, Browne met us at the gallery where 

members had a chance to discuss the pieces, Browne's 

process, and members' own art with the artist himself.  

"Say What You See" artist-in-residence Anthony Viti led 

a trip to the Brooklyn Museum where we viewed 

Kehinde Wiley's paintings from his 2004 exhibit "Passing/

Posing", which are now part of the Museum's permanent 

collection.  We especially enjoyed viewing Wiley's 

painting "Go", which is suspended from the ceiling.  

Denis Altamirano, a club member, said, "I would like to 

see more of these painters' work soon." 

Members visit  

 the Brooklyn 
Museum  

Members visit th
e 

Michael M
ut  

Gallery 

Our friends from LGBT  Japan Youth Tour 
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Arts and Crafts Day at the Club  

 

From paintings to poems to hand-knit sweaters, 

Rainbow Heights Club members and staff showed 

off their crafts at Arts and Crafts Day.  

Participants shared dozens of pieces of their 

finished products and works-in-progress to an 

appreciative audience.  Creating is healing at 

Rainbow Heights Club. 

 

Welcome, Tricia and Paul!  

 

Rainbow Heights is pleased to welcome two new student 

interns this fall, Tricia Smith and Paul Moore. We look 

forward to our work with them. 

 

Tricia Smith  is a social work 

intern and graduate student at the 

Silberman School of Social Work 

at Hunter College. She earned 

undergraduate degrees in 

Womenõs Studies and Spanish at 

Goucher College in Baltimore, 

MD. She previously worked at 

Callen-Lorde Community Health 

Center, where she provided 

intensive and field-based case management for people 

living with HIV and AIDS. Tricia has experience working 

with LGBTQ folks, sex workers, the aging community, 

those struggling with substance abuse, displaced and 

homeless populations, undocumented folks, those 

experiencing intimate partner violence and people living 

with mental illness. She is specifically interested in 

providing services for sex workers and people of 

transgender experience and dismantling systemic racism 

and (cis)sexism. 

 

Paul Moore  is a student at the 

New York Graduate School of 

Psychoanalysis and an intern at 

Rainbow Heights. He got his 

bachelorõs degree in philosophy 

from Eugene Lang College. He 

has worked as the outreach 

director at the New York Public 

Interest Research Group 

Research group where he 

organized communities to fight climate change. His 

current hobbies include swimming and collecting books. 

He believes strongly in the capacity of groups to heal and 

believes that the Rainbow Heights club is an amazing 

Free HIV Testing at Rainbow Heights  

 

Counselors from PATH Center at the Brooklyn 

Hospital Center came to Rainbow Heights to 

conduct free and confidential HIV testing for 

members on October 17th . There were enough 

members interested that we ran out of time and 

had to schedule a second visit for October 24th. 

A total of seven members were tested. The services were 

provided in a respectful and professional manner.  Members 

appreciated having free HIV testing available to them at Rain-

bow Heights, and the club will be excited to have PATH Cen-

ter back in the new year for more free services! As a re-

minder, Rainbow Heights Club always has condoms available 

free of charge at the sign-in desk.  

 

    -Sabrina Cox  

    MSW Student Intern 

Halloween Dress Up Day at Rainbow Heights Club  

On October 31st, the Vikings and gladiators  

were out in force! 
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